

Lydgate Junior School

Headteacher: Mrs R Hurding Acting Deputy Head: Mrs B Noble Manchester Road, Crosspool, Sheffield, S10 5DP Telephone: 0114 2669500 Website: www.lydgatejunior.co.uk

Email: enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk



Dear Parents/Carers,

Well, as our first year draws to an end I would like to say a huge thank you to everyone for their support this year. I feel truly blessed to be part of this wonderful community.

V6's

We are so proud of our Y6's and hope they have all enjoyed their recent celebrations. We know they are all ready to fly at Secondary school and we wish them all the best on their next adventure.

Staffing Update

We are all sad to say goodbye to two wonderful members of Team Lydgate today. Mrs de Brouwer is about to start her well deserved retirement and Miss Clack is off to work in a Secondary school. We thank them both for their hard work and commitment to school. They will both be missed!

School Uniform - Getting Ready for September

Just a reminder that we do have a school uniform. We are very relaxed about footwear and trousers, it is fine to wear leggings and joggers and trainers all the time as we are always encouraging our children to play and learn outside. But we do expect everyone to follow the uniform policy that we have updated slightly.

The uniform policy is as follows:

- Dark royal blue sweatshirt, cardigan or fleece. The school logo is optional.
- White or blue shirt or white, dark blue, royal blue or light blue polo shirt. The school logo is optional.
- Black, navy or grey trousers. Plain black, navy or grey jeans with no embroidery or decoration may be worn. Sports trousers or leggings are fine.
- Headscarves should be blue, Black or white not coloured.
- Tights should be black, plain grey, navy or neutral colour.
- Sensible shoes, boots or trainers.
- For those children who wish to wear something lighter in the summer months:
- oGingham dress in blue & white, red & white or yellow & white.
- \circ Black, navy, grey or blue shorts. These can range in length from above the ankle to just above the knee.
- Sandals or crocs. (Flip-flops are not allowed)
- The P.E. kit consists of a white T-shirt and black shorts. Plimsolls and trainers (these trainers can be different from those worn everyday) may be worn for outdoor games. When the weather is cold, children may wear a tracksuit or change into alternative warm clothing for outdoor P.E. sessions. Children may wear tracksuit bottoms or leggings.

Please note we have a second hand uniform shop in school too. We also take donations of used school uniforms.

Summer Holidays

We hope you all have a wonderful Summer and will see you all back in school on Tuesday 5th September. Monday 4th September is an Inset day.

Take care everyone.

Mrs Rachel Hurding







